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12700 West Dodge Road  Omaha, NE 68154-2154  (402) 393-5630  FAX (402) 255-3850 

March 17, 2020 

 

 

RE: 72nd St & Maple St Intersection Improvement 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

Greetings!  I’m writing today to introduce the project team that will carry this project through construction as well as to 

provide an update on the subject project, which is slated to begin next Monday, March 23, 2020.  Construction is required by 

contract to be complete by November 20, 2020.   

 

The project was awarded to Swain Construction.  Swain and their subcontractors intend to begin construction with a sewer 

crossing Maple at 70th Avenue on Monday, March 23, 2020. This work will necessitate lane closures on Maple and a 

temporary closure of 70th Ave between Binney and Maple, but two-way traffic will be maintained on Maple.  There will be 

turn restrictions on both Maple and 70th Avenue during this phase.   

 

Following this initial phase, the contractor will move forward to reconstruct the south half of Maple.  Traffic during this 

phase will be placed on the north half of the existing roadway.  Turn restrictions and temporary closures of side streets south 

of Maple will occur during this phase.  Access to adjacent properties will be maintained during construction but may be 

limited at times due to phasing requirements. 

 

Kirkham Michael & Associates will serve Omaha Public Works as the construction engineering firm for this project.  We 

will be onsite daily with the contractor and will be the contact for your questions throughout the process.   

 

Some of you had the opportunity to attend the Public Meeting, which was held on January 29, 2020 at Adams Elementary.  

The materials presented at that meeting are available on the project website at http://keepomahamoving.com/projects/72nd-

and-maple-intersection-improvements.  Also available at that website are links to sign up for project updates via email or 

submit a comment or question about the project.  The project updates through that website will be the source for further 

updates as the project moves through the construction season toward completion.  Please feel free to peruse those materials 

and contact the project team if you have any questions.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this letter, and we look forward to your participation in the project as it moves forward. 

 

Regards, 

 
Dan Sitorius 

Project Manager 

DSitorius@kirkham.com 

402.255.3844 
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